
Tena Koutou ngā  whanau me ngā tamariki o Parerihirau,  

Greetings to the families and children of Bledisloe School; 
 

I have had a lovely week with our eldest daughter, Hannah, returning home from London for a visit. She has 

decided to extend her visa and remain overseas for another 3 years which is exciting for her but sometimes 

a little worrying for us! We are taking her down to Wellington tomorrow where she and her sisters will see 

each other for the first time in 2 and half years. I am sure there will be lots of laughing, catching up on news 

and hopefully not too many arguments! As many of you may know, all 3 of our daughters attended      

Bledisloe School and I am very grateful for the wonderful start their primary school years gave them.          

Obviously I am very biased but (mostly!) they are responsible, respectful and resilient young women. This 

week has given me a chance to think about whanau and the importance of being 

connected in our children’s lives. Here at school we want you to be able to ask       

questions about how your child is going, raise concerns with us and be involved in     

supporting learning at home. You are always welcome in the school and we do want 

to work in partnership with you for the best outcomes for your child. 
 

Kind Regards, Carol 

Term 3, 4 August 2017 

    Responsible        Respectful         Resilient 

Keeping In Touch with School Events and 
Cancellations 

 

Our Facebook page is a great way of keeping in 

touch with school events and news. We will also 

be putting event and sporting cancellations and 

newsletters on this page too. 

The other option for receiving 

cancellations is our Text Message 

service .  

Text:    follow bledisloeschl 

To:                   8987 

We also put cancellations on our 

school website: www.bledisloeschool.co.nz 

We will always try to let you know in lots of time if 

sports games are cancelled but sometimes we 

do not get told until very late. It is important that 

you use the services above. 

Decile System  
 

In Education news this week the Minister has announced that she will be scrapping the decile system. This is 

a system which gives each school a ‘decile’ from 1-10.  Schools in higher socio-economic areas are higher 

decile and lower socio-economic areas are lower. Often, families think that the decile rating is a rating of 

the quality of education. This is not true. The purpose of the decile system is to fund schools so that there is 

more of a level playing field in providing the best education for all students. The Minister for Education is  

proposing a new system where funding will be given to ‘at risk’ students. Students will be identified using 16 

indicators. These indicators are things like; ‘parents are long term beneficiaries’ or ‘a parent is imprisoned’. 

Concerns about this system from the New Zealand Principals Federation include; 

¶ Privacy issues around children who are ‘at risk’ being publicly identified 

¶ Funding going to children who do not need it 

¶ Funding NOT going to children because they don’t meet the ‘criteria’ 

¶ Schools missing out on funding because there are children who move between schools often. 
We hope that we will not lose funding because of this change as it is already very hard to stretch our   

budget to meet our current needs. 

Whakatauki 
 

This term our whakatauki is; 
“Ehara taku toa i te toa takitahi, he toa takitini” 

òMy strength is not as an individual but as part of a teamó 

As a school we are talking about the fact that; 

¶  “I didn’t get here by myself” 

¶  “Success is not the work of one, but the work of many” 

¶  “It is by working together that we get the job done    

    well” 



BLEDISLOE SCHOOL  

MEEANEE ROAD  

TARADALE 

NAPIER 

tƘƻƴŜΥ лс упп нмом 

CŀȄΥ лс упп нфнл 

9ƳŀƛƭΥ ŀŘƳƛƴϪōƭŜŘƛǎƭƻŜΦǎŎƘƻƻƭΦƴȊ 

²ŜōǎƛǘŜΥ ǿǿǿΦōƭŜŘƛǎƭƻŜΦǎŎƘƻƻƭΦƴȊ 

Coming Up 
 

Friday     18 August  Spooner Shield   

Friday    25 August  Spooner Shield postponement date 

Mon-Friday    28 Aug-1 Sept Camp Wellington 

Wed-Friday   13-22 Sept Life Education 

Child’s name, room number and reason for absence  

The school cellphone number is: 027 872 2333 

The absence line number is: 844 2392 

COMMUNITY NOTICES 
 

Jimmy J Brings His Savings Club to Bledisloe Primary 
School. WƛƳƳȅ W ǎŀȅǎ ǎǘŀǊǘ ǎŀǾƛƴƎ ƴƻǿ ŀƴŘ ȅƻǳΩƭƭ ƎŜǘ 
Ϸр ǘƻ ǎǘŀǊǘ ȅƻǳ ƻũ ŀƴŘ ƻǘƘŜǊ Ŏƻƻƭ ǎǘǳũ ŀǎ ǿŜƭƭ ŀǎ 
ǊŀƛǎƛƴƎ ƳƻƴŜȅ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΦ !ƴ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ǇŀŎƪ ƛǎ 
ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƻŶŎŜΦ /ǊŜŘƛǘ ¦ƴƛƻƴ .ŀȅǿƛŘŜΣ 

ǘǊŀŘƛƴƎ ŀǎ b½/¦ .ŀȅǿƛŘŜΣ ǎŀǾƛƴƎǎ ŀǊŜ ǎƘŀǊŜǎ ǎŜŎǳǊŜŘ ōȅ ŀ ŬǊǎǘ ǊŀƴƪƛƴƎ 
ǊŜƎƛǎǘŜǊŜŘ ¢Ǌǳǎǘ 5ŜŜŘΦ  /ǳǊǊŜƴǘ ƛƴǾŜǎǘƳŜƴǘ ŀƴŘ ŘƛǎŎƭƻǎǳǊŜ ǎǘŀǘŜƳŜƴǘǎ ŀǊŜ 
ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ƻƴ ǊŜǉǳŜǎǘ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ /ǊŜŘƛǘ ¦ƴƛƻƴΦ  b½/¦ 
.ŀȅǿƛŘŜ ƛǎ ǇǊƻǳŘ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀ ŎǊŜŘƛǘ ǳƴƛƻƴ ŀƴŘ ƴƻǘ ŀ 
ǊŜƎƛǎǘŜǊŜŘ ōŀƴƪΦ 

 

Head Lice Treatment  
 

Are you aware that children under 13 can go to the doctor (for 

free!) and get a prescription (for free!), and this also includes 

headlice treatments. We encourage all families who have   

concerns regarding headlice to see their GP. 

¶ For children under 13, the doctor’s appointment and head 

lice prescription should be free 

¶ Pharmac have added a new headlice treatment called  

dimethicone 4% lotion. 

¶ Gentle – Dimethicone is not absorbed through the skin. It 

works by suffocating the eggs and lice. 

¶ A nit comb isn’t essential when using dimethicone, but it will 

help remove dead lice and eggs after treatment. 

¶ Use of conditioner every 2 days to remove newly hatched 

headlice is super effective. Leave conditioner in dry hair for 

20 minutes, then comb through with a nit comb to remove 

young headlice before they are old enough to lay more 

eggs. Continue for 10 days (5 treatments). 

Parking  
 

We know that families are getting frustrated by not being able to 

park in the Bowling Club. We understand this makes it difficult at 

pick up time but the grounds are TOO WET to be used. The land 

belongs to the council and if we do not take care of it we will not 

be allowed to use it at all. We are also having to close our playing 

field for the same reasons. This winter has been very wet and we 

are hoping that the sun will come out soon for long periods and 

dry things out. 

Toilets  
 

Thank you for your support with talking to 

your children about using our toilets       

responsibly and respectfully. We would 

appreciate you continuing to give         

reminders about this as we are still having 

issues. We do not want to have to have a 

system of signing in and out of the toilets to 

monitor usage. I am sure you would 

not  allow your children to make such a 

mess at home! 

Spooner Shield 
 

This major event is coming up on Friday 

18th August. The cancellation date is 

the following week. Please contact the 

office if you are available on the day to 

help with sausage sizzles or selling food 

and drink. 


